A message from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our December 11, 2017 Board Meeting:

## **Celebrate TCA**

We celebrated Central Elementary Students who have been writing encouraging notes to the community's First Responders. Several 6th Grade Titan Leaders shared the importance of recognizing the people who help others. From only a few grade levels thus far, Central has collected over 900 letters, which will be presented to police, fire, military, and hospital representatives. Holding true to A Titan's Creed, these students are truly giving their best to the world.

## **Capital Construction Update**

Dave Tubb, TCA Director of Operations, updated us on the progress of the North Gym and Auditorium. The crews have been busily finishing all the concrete panels. You will soon start to see the steel framing of the cafeterias and commons area. The weather has been great to work on all the outside work, so we are still on schedule for completion in August 2018.

## **Parent Survey**

The Board reviewed the annual parent survey questions for TCA overall and for each school. Parent feedback is very important for administration as we look for ways to improve the educational environment for your children. Look for the parent survey on February 1, 2018! We hope to exceed the all-time high participation rate from 2014. The last few years we have finished in the 1,300-1,500 range for parent participation. Exceeding 1,700 is not out of reach—so please consider participating this year to help us set a new all-time high for parent survey involvement.

As always, if you have any questions please feel free to contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Wishing you a restful and relaxing Holiday Break, and Happy New Year!

Paul Baker Board Secretary

## **TCA Mission Statement**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

This e-mail has been sent to you by THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY. To maximize their communication with you, you may be receiving this e-mail in addition to a phone call with the same message. If you no longer wish to receive email notifications from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY, please <u>click here</u> to unsubscribe.